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CHAIR WHITE: . . . (gavel)... Good morning. This meeting of the Budget and Finance
Committee will come to order. And I'd like to welcome Members this morning, our
Committee Vice-Chair Riki Hokama is excused for this morning. And I'd like to start by
welcoming Council Chair Gladys Baisa.
COUNCILMEMBER BAlSA: Good morning, Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: Good morning. And Council Vice-Chair Bob Carroll.
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: Good morning, Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: Good morning. And Members Stacy Crivello.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Good morning, Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: Good morning. Elle Cochran.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Aloha, good morning, Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: Aloha. Don Couch.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Good morning and aloha, Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: Good morning. And Mike Victorino.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Aloha and good morning, Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: And Member Guzman will be joining us shortly. And this morning, we have
Committee Secretary, Yvette Bouthillier, and Legislative Analysts, Michele Yoshimura,
and for the first time I'd like to welcome our new Legislative Analyst, Mark Pigao. Good
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morning, Mark. And we'll begin with our public testimony this morning, and here in the
Chambers we will start with Mr. Bill Lloyd testifying on BF-76.
.BEGIN PUBLIC TESTIMONY...
MR. LLOYD: Good morning.
CHAIR WHITE: Good morning.
MR. LLOYD: I am here to speak to the issue on the vacation rental tax rates. My name is
Bill Lloyd. I am the grandson of Gabe Baldwin Lloyd. And we are the caretakers of
Kilohana, our family property up above Makawao. And for the better part of my lifetime,
well for all of my lifetime this home has been part of our family. Approximately 15 years
ago when my grandmother passed away, my father pledged to her that he would do
everything to keep the property in our family and as Hawaiiana as he possibly could.
And to that end our family has striven to do that. We have done everything we possibly
can to maintain the integrity of the property, to make it available to those who would
wish to visit Upcountry and experience as close as possible the same experience that the
von Tempsky girls had back in their day. We have done all the proper processes to
obtain our permits. We have done all that we could do to maintain the agriculture of the
property, to keep the pastures the way they were, to take care of the horses and cows and
goats and sheep and everything else that's up on the ranch. And at this time, between the
upkeep and the tax burden, we're finding it hard to make everything work. It's our
family's feeling that we are doing our best to run a small business, but we are far, far, far
away from running a hotel. There is nothing about our property that would distinguish it
in that way or being.. .nor do any of the guests who come to our house come for that sort
of an experience. I appreciate the Council's looking at this issue. And I hope that you
will allow us to maintain the property, and take a little of the squeeze off us so we can
keep it in the family and keep it running we think the way it is. Thank you very much for
the opportunity to speak.
CHAIR WHITE: Members, any questions for the testifier? Seeing none, just one question.
MR. LLOYD: Yes, sir.
CHAIR WHITE: Is this being operated as a short-term rental or is it being operated as a B&B?
MR. LLOYD: Short-term rental, sir.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay, thank you. Just wanted to make sure. Okay, our next testifier is
Mike Anderson.
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MR. ANDERSON: Good morning. I'm very nervous, but they told me out there don't be that
way 'cause everybody in here is your friend. So, aloha.
CHAIR WHITE: Feel free to relax.
MR. ANDERSON: First off, I want to thank everybody here for doing what you do. Our
industry, this short-term rental thing, has I'm sure as you all know has been a burr in a lot
of people's side. It's been struggling, and I just want to thank you all for who has been
involved in where we stand today. And its miles and miles, I think, from everybody's
dream of what it was years ago. My wife and I have a short-term vacation rental in Maui
Meadows, and we have worked very, very hard at making this thing happen to give
families, like ours or like yours, an alternative to a resort style experience on Maui, and
that's the nuts and bolts of it. And that's how we totally differ. Prior to coming here, my
wife and I took a pickup load to the green waste, and that's how we roll. And this kind of
classification as a Resort-Hotel is not the permit that I applied for. When I applied for a
short-term vacation rental I had no intentions of modifying my home and adding 25
rooms. When a family rents from me, I don't have an alternative week or an alternative
room such as a hotel. I have no vacancy and that's it. It's one time. It's one week. I
have nothing else to fall back on. I can't have weddings on my property. I can't have
receptions or any kind of parties on my property. These are the terms that I have agreed
to so that I can do a short-term vacation rental to give them that kind of experience that is
not found at a resort. And we look at our expenses. We have to be competitive in what
we offer, and this kind of tax increase is not based on the amount of dollars that I do in
business, it's based on a set value of what my property is worth, and it doesn't matter if it
sits vacant for six months out of the year. So, an increase like this it's detrimental and
whereas we look our expenses to make this happen, it just... it puts it over the top. So, I
just ask for your help like you've helped us in the past in getting this industry off the
ground and what we do. It's different, and we work very hard at it, and we don't have
any stockholders in our company. And so, it's mom and dad. And so, any help that we
can get, we just greatly appreciate. And I thank you very much for your time.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you, Mr. Anderson. Members, any questions for the testifier? Seeing
none, thank you for coming today. You did fine for being nervous. Our next testifier is
Margaret McIntyre also testifying on BF-76.
MS. McINTYRE: Good morning, Council Chair, Council. Thank you for hearing me speak
again. I did come the last time. Ijust wanted to add a few more things that I didn't -UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: Name?
MS. Mc1NTYRE:: --say in the...
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COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Excuse me, name?
CHAIR WHITE: If you could just mention your name for the record.
MS. McINTYRE: Oh, sorry, Margaret McIntyre.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay.
MS. McINTYRE: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Thank you, Margaret.
MS. McINTYRE: Thank you. And again, thank you for your work and for your opportunity to
let us speak. And I was the one that had a Bed and Breakfast Permit, and then shifted out
of it. . . had to shift out of it to a short-term rental when we built a little house next door.
And I had gone to the Council and said could we stay with the bed and breakfast and, of
course, it was very clear different TMK, even though I'm running very similar business.
I can actually see the cottage from where I am, anyway. So, we went ahead and we've
done everything correctly. Even in the early days, we've always paid our taxes. We've
been running this little vacation rental for about 25 years, haven't had complaints, and we
bought initially a very run down property, and we've put our heart and soul into it and
turned it into a lovely, charming, little piece of old Hawaii. The cottage was quite an
early building back from the 1930s and we've kind of as a family lovingly brought it
back together. Also, I wanted to say one other thing that you can hear from my accent I
wasn't from here originally. I spent a lot of time in the United States. I came originally
in the early '80s and lived on the mainland. But I do want to say to you that until I
stepped off the plane the first time I came to have a vacation on Maui that was the
moment I felt at home. I grew up in New Zealand and Maui is like a warm, gorgeous
piece of home. It was so familiar to me. So, that was what drove us to finally leave
Colorado and come over here and buy this little old place in Kuau Point, which is where
we are. Anyway, I just wanted to give you that little bit of background and also to say
that in my family, my father had a pension. In this day and age, I don't have anything
like that. This is going to be my retirement. I'm 71 and I would like to have.. .be able to
have something that's affordable that will help me as I... it's not going to be.. .it's not
a ... 1 wouldn't say it's a retirement running something like this. But it is.. .should be
some kind of income after all the stuff we've put into it. So, I'm asking you to please
look at the fairness of all of this with in regards to we're not a hotel. We're a little piece
of old Hawaii and we are so respectful of this. And the other one is to bring up the thing
about all the unpermitted things that are happening all around us. They don't pay taxes.
They blatantly advertise on the various places like VRBO and things. They're just there.
MS. YOSHIMURA: Three minutes.
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MS. Mc1NTYRE: And they're charging... enough?
CHAIR WHITE: You have one more minute.
MS. McINTYRE: One minute. They're charging as much or more than I am and not paying any
taxes and it isn't fair. We should be paying taxes, but I think we should be paying the
right, the right taxes. And we also carry other things like insurance, you know, the
commercial, liability insurance policies and things that we've complied with. That I
don't.. .the hotels, it's a whole different story for things like that. And I'm not sure if I'd
got anything more to say. So, thank you very much for your time.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you. Members, any questions for the testifier?
MS. Mc1NTYRE: Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Seeing none, thank you, Ms. McIntyre. And we'll go now to our District
Offices and the first check with Hana. Dawn, do you have any testifiers?
MS. LONO: Good morning, Chair. This is Dawn Lono at the Hana Office and there is no one
waiting to testify.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you very much. And we'll go next to Lanai. Denise.
MS. FERNANDEZ: Good morning, Chair. This is Denise Fernandez on Lanai and there is no
one waiting to testify.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you. And to Molokai.
MS. ALCON: Good morning, Chair. This is Ella Alcon on Molokai and our first testifier is
Dayna Harris. She'll be testifying on Item No. BF-76.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you. And I understand you have two testifiers. So, we'll take both
testifiers at this time.
MS. ALCON: Actually, Chair, I have three.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay, we'll take all three.
MS. ALCON: Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Then come back to the Chamber. Please proceed.

I
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MS. HARRIS: Hi, my name is Dayna Harris. I'm with Molokai Vacation Properties and I want
to thank you for your consideration in this matter today. I represent a bunch of owners
and their property ... (inaudible).., short-term and when we applied for this process
there wasn't a tax rate, you know, on the table. So, we kind of feel it's a little bit right
now also premature to raise the tax rate when these six to eight legal owners are going up
against probably about 30 to 35 illegal owners on the island. And these illegal owners,
they're not 1099, they're cleaners or they're yard people. They're the ones having
properties or parties and weddings and stuff like that. So, at this point, we just feel like
it's a little bit premature to raise it to a Hotel tax rate when we actually aren't all kind of
playing on the same field. And then just the other point I wanted to point out is these
values on this tax rate are based on their property. They're not based on the nightly rates,
and some of these people on Molokai lives under a 50 percent occupancy. So, again, it
doesn't seem right to raise their taxes if their property is sitting vacant for three or four
months. So, anyway, thank you for your consideration.
CHAIR WHITE: Does that conclude your testimony?
MS. ALCON: Our next testifier is Lynn Duggan.
CHAIR WHITE: Just a second. Any questions for the first testifier, Members? Okay, seeing
none, please proceed.
MS. ALCON: Our next testifier is Lynn Duggan and she will be testifying on BF-76.
MS. DUGGAN: Hi, my name is Lynn Duggan and I'd like to testify regarding the Committee's
consideration for a Commercial tax rate for legal vacation properties in Maui County.
We have a legal vacation rental home in Molokai. We hired a consultant to do the legal
work to convert our property to a legal one. The cost was over $2,000 for plans, signs,
etcetera. We also pay $400 every two years to renew this certification. We've always
paid property transient tax in the past but felt it was the ethical and right thing to do to
legalize our property. We wanted to provide a safe and legal rental on Molokai where
very few rentals are available. It is much needed with tourist from Europe with the
canonization of Saint Damien and Saint Mary, and others who want to visit Molokai. I
have personally seen many, in fact most vacation rentals on Molokai with substandard
living conditions. This is a great expense to the safety and welfare of visitors to Maui
County. There are outdoor toilets, outdoor kitchens, and unsafe structures that are being
rented. I might also add most are not even paying transient property taxes. They are
calling it donations to stay in their home. Maui County is losing valuable tax dollars.
Please consider the Commercial tax rate instead of the Hotel tax rate. If the tax rate
remains at the Hotel rate, it will only discourage others from obtaining legalization and
providing safe and income producing properties on Molokai. Please do not punish those
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of us who are trying to do the right thing and provide much needed tax revenues to Maui
County. Thank you for listening and your time.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you, Ms. Duggan. Any questions for the testifier, Members? Seeing
none, thank you. And we'll proceed with the next testifier.
MS. ALCON: Our next testifier is Diane Swenson. She will also be testifying on BF-76.
MS. SWENSON: This is Diane Swenson. Good morning and thank you for your time.
CHAIR WHITE: Good morning.
MS. SWENSON: I'd like to say that hotels.. .one thing I'd like you to take serious consideration
to is hotels are zoned with entitlements and these entitlements are transferable to new
owners. They carry with the property. They make the property more valuable. These
vacation rental permits that Maui County is issuing does not provide any entitlements at
all. It only allows you to short-term rent your property. These entitlements cannot be
transferred to a new owner like hotel entitlements can. They can only... and they're only
good for one year with the possibility of extending for two years, and they can be
revoked at anytime. So, they have.. .the vacation, short-term vacation rental permits have
absolutely no entitlements or privileges that hotels do. So, I don't see how they can be
compared in my mind. But and also I'd like to say we have a Vacation Rental Permit but
we live on the property. And our entire property, even our home is being taxed at the
Hotel tax rate. And I sent all of you a letter and didn't receive any response so I have
no.. .1 don't know if you didn't receive it. But our taxes went from 4,000 a year to over
15,000 a year and we're trying to retire and this is not working within our retirement
plan. But I did want to emphasize that hotels have a lot entitlements and benefits that
these short-term vacation rentals do not have and do not carry. And so, thank you for
time and please take that into consideration.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you, Ms. Swenson. Members, any questions for the testifier? Seeing
none, thank you very much. Do you have any further testifiers there on Molokai, Ella?
MS. ALCON: No, I don't. That's all.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you very much. Okay, we'll come back to the Chamber, and our next
testifier here is Mr. Paul Laub.
MR. LAUB: Aloha mai kakou, I am Paul Laub. And the essence of what I'm looking at here is
the nuts and bolts of making this system work. To make the permit process work, we
have to have enforcement. And it's pretty much kind of like a red light, green light kind
of deal, where if you don't have enforcement people ignore the fact that's it a red light
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and go right through it. So, what we're looking at is simplicity and stability. Stability is
the key. We all know what a green light means. We all know what a red light means.
None of us know what a flashing green light means. So, if we put in another category,
these categories are subject to change from year to year on percentage of cost on this
category. So, if we put in a new category people don't know what their next year's taxes
are going to be. If we put 'em in to just say Commercial then it's going to stay
Commercial. It will be Commercial and it will stay that way forever. Right now, with
that high Hotel rate we had this last year it scared people. They don't want to come
forward. They don't want to comply. They maybe want to drop out because it's just too
high. Now, people are now unstable. They don't know how you're gonna be. They
don't know how it's going to be next year. So, if you want to have stability you pick one
solid thing. It's going to be Commercial, it's going to stay Commercial, that's it. It's
real simple. We're not going to have a flashing green light. Don't worry about it. So,
what we'll have is a red light and we'll have enforcement saying you stop at a red light or
you get penalized. And then everyone goes on green, everyone stops on red, life is good.
Thank you very kindly.
CHAIR WHITE: Questions for the testifier, Members? Seeing none, thank you, Mr. Laub. And
our next testifier is Tom Croly.
MR. CROLY: Aloha, Chair. Aloha, Committee. I'm Tom Croly. You know me well and you
know this issue well. I emailed everyone my testimony here, and I hope that you had a
chance review it, and I'll be happy to answer any questions that you might have on it.
It's over five minutes long so I'm going to just summarize the points here. Number one,
the Department told you at the last Committee meeting that it would be inconsistent for
these short-term rental homes to be classified as Commercial and that is somewhat true
because the Council defines specifically in code the definition of short-term rental home
as a "residential use". And the reason why you define it as a residential use is because
we came up with all these parameters to make sure that the use of these single-family
homes was consistent with that of a residential home. We made sure that people parked
onsite. We made sure that they weren't over cramming it with extra people. We said no
parties. So, these restrictions that we've put on it were what defined this use as
residential. The Department is saying it's no longer a residential use because you're
renting it for less than 180-days at a time, and granted that is one of the factors to
consider, but it's not the only factor to consider with respect to classification. So,
because the Code very specifically calls this out as a residential use, if you want to be
consistent with what the Department has expressed then I would ask for you to classify
these as a Residential taxation category. However, the Maui Vacation Rental Association
wants to be fair about this whole thing. We recognize that the folks getting these permits
do have an extra ability to make extra income. Therefore, we believe that the
Commercial classification makes sense from a fairness standpoint. You're going to pay
25 percent more in taxes. Okay, we can do that. That's not going to put us out of
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business. So, there's fairness that would be established by putting them into the
Commercial category. But, again, if the Department says no that would be inconsistent
with what we're doing then you're other choice is to put them into the Residential
category. We ask under no conditions that you create yet another tax category to make
11 tax categories in this... in your thing. It's just getting out of hand with all these
categories. And, I think, that what I don't want to happen is if you create another
category today, it will not have a rate associated with it. So, even if in your best
intentions you want to create a lower rate you're not going to be able to do that until
budget time comes up. So, between now and budget, there's going to be those people
sitting on the sidelines saying I don't want to bother to get a permit until I know what my
taxes are going to be. I can tell you to this point that there have been a lot folks who sat
back and said until I know what this tax rate is I'm not gonna go apply for a permit. And,
of course, because there hasn't been a whole lot of enforcement there hasn't been any -MS. YOSHIMURA: Three minutes.
MR. CROLY: --negative consequences to that. But if we continue that it just becomes that
much more difficult to get people to come forward and make application. As Paul just
said if we establish a tax category today, be it Commercial or be it Residential, if you
want to go with what the Department, you know, wants for consistency, either way then
at least the people know what they're getting into. And that will help us in the
compliance part of things 'cause that really is the next step. We need to get everyone
who chooses to make this use on board with a permit. And once we get that, once we
reach that tipping point then the new folks that come along will recognize, ooh, I can't
buy a home expecting to do this if I'm not going to get a permit or I can't convert my
house into this unless I do it because everyone has a permit. So, that's ultimately the goal
here is to get people compliant and the tax classification is a major factor to that. Thank
you.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you, Mr. Croly. Members, questions for the testifier? Seeing none,
thank you very much for being here this morning. Our next testifier is Amy Bond.
MS. BOND: Hi, good morning. I'm a little nervous.
CHAIR WHITE: Good morning.
MS. BOND: I did submit my testimony by E-mail.
CHAIR WHITE: If you could just mention your name for the record.
MS. BOND: My name is Amy Bond and I did submit my testimony by E-mail 'cause I wasn't
sure if I was going to be able to make it this morning, but I just feel it's important to
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show and come. So, I'm an owner of a short-term rental home and I'm here testifying,
what's the number, B-76? I currently live on Maui. I've lived on Maui for 15 years, and
I took the opportunity to convert my property, which is the only property I own, to a
short-term rental home in lieu of the expenses of the property. It would be the only way
that I would be able to refinance and the keep property in the long-term so that was my
reason for getting the permit. And at the time when I did get the permit, all the other
properties that were operating as short-term rental homes, even though they were
considered just conditional use permits, were being taxed under Commercialized
Residential so that was my assumption of what the taxes code would be. So, to my
surprise when my tax bill did show up I was surprised that it was Hotel-Resort. I did
appeal my taxes and we're still waiting to hear what the result of the appeal is. So, I
would like to see either the tax code be Commercialized Residential as they've kind of
set precedence for. Or as Tom Croly said a Commercial tax code, but definitely not the
whole Hotel-Resort as everyone has testified for it before me in regards to, you know, all
the restrictions on the permits. You know, we can't, we're just renting, you know, three
rooms at one price. We're not selling anything else. The permits aren't transferrable.
So, it seems pretty high just for that. . . for those reasons. And if the County decides to
keep the rate at Hotel-Resorts, I will probably not renew permit after June, 2015. I think,
I paid somewhere around $18,000 between GET and TAT taxes last year, and so the
County will lose my revenue. Anyway, that's all I have to say and thank you for your
considerations. And as a Maui resident, I hope that, you know, other people will be able
to... I think, it's a valuable niche business here on Maui and this is what people come to
Maui for. I mean, yes, we have the resorts and those experiences, but, I think, part of
coming to Maui -MS. YOSHIMURA: Three minutes.
MS. BOND: --is the charm and the aloha that people that live here can describe to the people
that want to come to visit here. It makes Maui a more alluring place for people to come
and visit. There are four people that stayed at my home. I was only operating for about
seven months in 2013 and three of those visitors are going to be returning with their
families. So, I think, that says a lot. Anyway, thank you for your time.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you, Ms. Bond. Questions? Mr. Couch.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you, Mr. Chair. And, thank you, Ms. Bond for being
here. Hang on.
CHAIR WHITE: We have a question for you.
MS. BOND: Oh, sure.
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CHAIR WHITE: Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you, Ms. Bond. You mentioned that you have three
rooms for rent. It sounds like you live there as well.
MS. BOND: No, I don't live there. I have a three-bedroom, two-bath home.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay, so you have a second?
MS. BOND: I don't live on the property. I moved off the property to be able to rent the
property, to permit it.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay, all right, thank you.
MS. BOND: Oh, sorry, I thought it was him talking. I couldn't see you. Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Any other questions, Members? Seeing none, thank you very much. Is there
anyone else who would like to provide testimony this morning? If so, please come
forward at this time. Seeing no one coming forward, we'll go back and check with the
District Offices. Hana, do you have any testifiers?
MS. LONO: The Hana Office has no one waiting to testify, Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you, Dawn. And Denise on Lanai, do you have any testifiers?
MS. FERNANDEZ: There is no one waiting to testify on Lanai.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you. And we'll go to Molokai. Ella, do you have any more testifiers?
MS. ALCON: There is no one here on Molokai waiting to testify.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay, thank you. Members, seeing that we have no one here in the Chambers
wishing to provide testimony, and no one at the District Offices, without objection, the
Chair will close public testimony.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: No objections.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Public testimony is closed.

.END OF PUBLIC TESTIMONY...
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ITEM NO. 122: REAL PROPERTY USE CLASSIFICATIONS FOR
PLANNED DEVELOPMENTS WITH ALLOWED
TRANSIENT VACATION RENTALS (CC 14-247)
CHAIR WHITE: And we'll move onto to our first bill, which is BF-122, and the title of the bill
is Real Property Use Classifications for Planned Developments with Allowed Transient
Vacation Rentals (CC 14-247). And the Committee is in receipt of a County
Communication 14-247, from Councilm ember Couch, referring the matter to this
Committee, and we have following the last meeting provided amendments to the bill.
And we have a transmittal in your folder with a bill entitled "A BILL FOR AN
ORDINANCE AMENDING CHAPTER 3.48, MAUI COUNTY CODE, TO EXPAND
THE AVAILABLE REAL PROPERTY USE CLASSIFICATIONS FOR UNITS IN
PLANNED DEVELOPMENTS WHERE TRANSIENT VACATION RENTALS ARE
ALLOWED". And with that, Mr. Couch, if you'd like to provide opening remarks, and
then we'll hear from the Department.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you. Thank you, Mr. Chair. As we talked about in the
previous meetings that.. .oh we're on 76, yeah?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: No.
CHAIR WHITE: No, 122.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: I'm sorry, 122, yeah. Okay. I was listening to all the
testimony.
CHAIR WHITE: Sorry, sorry, to catch you off guard there.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Yeah, thank, no, no, no worries. This one is when we allowed
the planned unit developments, for instance, Puamana and, I believe, it was Kaanapali
Villas or Plantation Estates, to become.. .to allow for transient vacation rental use
everything was good, everything worked, except for the fact that in Puamana it is the
most unique set of zoning/tax map keys that we have on the island. It's a multi-family
looking development. It looks like it's a condo. However, each unit it has its own TMK,
not a condominium property regime, but its own TMK. So, it fell out of the normal way
we treat condominiums and multi-family units that have short-term rentals. And it's no
big deal to the Department. They would either... if somebody's a homeowner they would
allow them the homeowner's exemption or if they weren't they would say okay you're
hotel, which is if they're renting it short-term that's the appropriate use in a condominium
complex. However, what happened and what fell through the cracks is that people who
wanted to.. .who owned the place, but wanted to rent it out long-term to people who live
in the area weren't allowed to get the same classification that other condos were in the
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condominium, that have a condominium property regime, and that is Apartment. So,
what we checked with the Department and they said well yeah 'cause they're not a
condominium they're not condominium ized. And so what this bill does is to allow that
unique location or any other location that's similar to it that is not a condominium
property regime but looks like a condominium and acts like a condominium to be treated
as a condominium as far as property taxes are concerned to allow for long-term rental
possibilities without being taxed as a hotel.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you. And from the Department, comments? Mr. Walker.
MR. WALKER: Chair, Committee members, good morning. I believe that we're good with the
language as currently drafted.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. And, Members, we are working off of a transmittal received on
October 22nd So, if you look at the Request for Legal Services form the bottom of the
page should show October 22nd It's been returned from Mr. Ueoka. Okay, any
questions, Members?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Chair?
CHAIR WHITE: Mr. Victorino.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: You know, we bandered [sic] this about for quite a while
and, I think, it's time for us to not only worry about Puamana but, I think, the entire
County. And, I think, that's what this is trying to do, clean up that segment, yeah. So, as
presented, I, you know, since we've discussed this and worked through this, and, I think,
we're ready. And the only thing that I ... the only other aspect that I would ask is that in,
as I've asked almost each and every time now, a two or three-year review, come back so
that we see how it's working. I think that's important especially when it comes to these
kinds of situation, a three-year mandatory review. Some of us won't be here, whatever,
but that's not the point. The point is let's not wait until it gets out of hand somewhere,
you know, like we've had in other incidents, instance I should say, where things got so
bad then they came running in and now we've got a real challenge to get corrected. So
that would be my only other request, somehow putting in something that in two or three
years we review this again.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Members, other questions? Is there anyone here from Puamana this
morning? Okay, 'cause one of the questions I had was whether or not, well the bill states
that they need to provide the Real Property Assessment Division with a list of how the
various units are being utilized as with, as the condos are required to do. And there was a
question whether or not they could get that list put together by the December 1st deadline
that is the required time frame. But the, I guess, the Chair's feeling is that this is a, is
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something that they've been asking for and if they were here they could tell us. But since
they're not, I think, we'll depend on them to get the list in by December 1st Any feelings
regarding a review in two years as Mr. Victorino stated? The Chair doesn't feel
that's.. .this is a single kind of a challenge that we've got because of the way they were
zoned in the beginning, the way they were developed and zoned in the beginning. So, I
don't see this applying to any other development at this point. Any further...
COUNCILMEMBER BAlSA: Recommendation.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay, the.. .any other comments from Members? Seeing none, the Chair's
happy to make his recommendation, and the recommendation is to pass the bill as revised
and presented this morning, and allow for the Staff to make technical, nonsubstantive
revisions, and also the filing of County Communication 14-247.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Mr. Chair, I move that we pass "A BILL FOR AN
ORDINANCE AMENDING CHAPTER 3.48, MAUI COUNTY CODE, TO EXPAND
THE AVAILABLE REAL PROPERTY USE CLASSIFICATIONS FOR UNITS IN
PLANNED UNIT DEVELOPMENTS WHERE TRANSIENT VACATION RENTALS
ARE ALLOWED", and to allow the Staff to make subsequent changes, and to file
County Communication 14-247.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Mr. Chair, I second the motion.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay, it's been moved by Mr. Couch and seconded by Mr. Victorino to pass
the bill as read. Any further discussion, Members?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Mr. Chair?
CHAIR WHITE: Mr. Victorino.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: I'm still gonna try and if I lose, I lose. I don't, you know,
it doesn't ever bother me in that, but I still would like to make an amendment that this be
reviewed in two years by this Council.
CHAIR WHITE: Is that a motion?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: By the County Council whoever they may be at that time.
CHAIR WHITE: That's your motion?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: That's my motion.

-
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CHAIR WHITE: Is there a second?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Well, that's the way life is sometime.
CHAIR WHITE: Motion, motion fails due to lack of second. Thank you, Mr. Victorino.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: And, you know, then people will live with what they live
with, you know, what I mean.
CHAIR WHITE: That's right.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Thank you very much. I appreciate it.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay, any further discussion, Members? Seeing none, all those in favor,
please signify by saying "aye".
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR WHITE: Those opposed, say "no". Measure passes with seven ayes, one, two excused,
zero noes.

VOTE:

AYES:

Chair White, and Councilmembers Baisa,
Carroll, Cochran, Couch, Crivello, and
Victorino.

NOES:

None.

ABSTAIN:

None.

ABSENT:

None.

EXC.:

Vice-Chair Hokama and Councilmember
Guzman.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION: FIRST READING of revised bill and FILING of
communication by C.R.

ITEM NO. 76:

SHORT-TERM RENTAL PROPERTY TAXES (CC 14-197)
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CHAIR WHITE: And with that we will move on to our second item, BF-76. And, Members,
we've posted two bills. One entitled "A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE TO CLASSIFY
REAL PROPERTY USED AS SHORT-TERM RENTAL HOMES AS
"COMMERCIAL" FOR TAX VALUATION PURPOSES". And the second "A BILL
FOR AN ORDINANCE TO CLASSIFY REAL PROPERTY USED AS SHORT-TERM
RENTAL HOMES AS "SHORT-TERM RENTAL" FOR TAX VALUATION
PURPOSES". The reason for drafting a second bill is that there was, there were some
sentiments that creating a new classification was more acceptable to some of the
Members than moving it to Commercial. We've heard a wide range of testimony and I'd
like to hear from the Committee as to which direction you feel is the most appropriate,
and we'll start by asking for the Department's comments, and then we'll open it up for
questions.
MR. WALKER: Thank you, Chair. It's the Department's goal here to provide clarity as much
as possible and to make this ordinance as understandable as possible. And as we've, I
think, testified previously we believe that establishing a separate tax class for the
short-term rental is a better way to go than making another exemption or exception to the
existing code. We understand the argument that they're not hotels and we would just say
that okay that's fine, but we also don't believe that they are commercial as a Home Depot
or a Pukalani Superette, etcetera, is. And so, we just think that establishing a
classification just for short-term rentals is fine. That was done for the bed and breakfast
organizations. Tax rates get changed every year whether it's Commercial, whether it's
Hotel, whether it's short-term rentals. So, to think if you're in Commercial that you're
set, well, you're, yeah, I mean, I don't know what that means. The tax rate will vary
from year to year. We think that by putting the short-term rental in that classification just
muddies the water. And so, again, as we've testified previously we think it's clearer just
to.. .yes, they are different. So, let's make them different and you can tax them at
whatever rate you want and whatever you think is appropriate. Thank you. I don't know,
Scott, do you have anything to add? Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay, Members, questions, comments? Mr. Couch.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you, Mr. Chair. And, thank you, Mr. Mark, for
your... I'm sorry, Mr. Walker, for your comments. My only response to that would be,
you know, I think, Mr. Croly who testified said well we've actually defined them in the
Code as a residential use. So, if we go for highest and best use then we go Residential.
But I agree with him is that they're just slightly more than Residential, so throwing them
in Commercial and not.. .1 think, it muddies the waters further, if we keep breaking out,
'cause if we're going to start breaking out new classifications we should have hotels in
one, resorts in another. We should have, you know, we should get rid of Commercialized
Residential, in my opinion. There was the complaint from the Department when
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Commercialized Residential went in there saying we don't want more classifications.
Now, you're saying we do want more classifications. So, trying to put a Band-Aid in this
until we take a look at the complete tax code and that may be next term, we don't know,
but until then, I think, throwing it in Commercial, which is slightly higher than
Residential, I believe, it's like a dollar more but close, a little under a dollar more might
be a good compromise as opposed to creating a whole new category and going from
there. So, I guess, that would be my comment, Mr. Chair. I'm willing to stick with
Commercial.
CHAIR WHITE: If I'm not mistaken when we were dealing with the home business bill, didn't
we say that if you had to go in for a Conditional Use or Special Use Permit that you
would move to Commercial as a tax class?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: I think so. I don't recall what we decided. It's coming up on
Friday. I think that's what, yeah, I think that's what the compromise was.
CHAIR WHITE: So as a policy we've already moved Residential zoned property into
Commercial. Right or wrong that's what we've done, so. Yeah, I've...
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Mr. Chair?
CHAIR WHITE: As I've.. .oh, go ahead, Mr. Victorino.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: You know, Mr. Chair, I would probably have to agree with
my colleague, which is sometimes difficult. Paybacks are you know what.
CHAIR WHITE: We know how it pains you.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah, I know, it does, but, you know. However, I think,
again, like everything else when we make these changes and, you know, I know, you
guys just hate me for saying this, but I would love to put this in, put 'em Commercial.
And, again, see the next couple years review. I mean, these are things that we need to
review every so often so that we know how effective they are. We do things and this is
one of the examples we make a change, we let it go, and then years later, months later,
people are running in, oh, this not working. It's costing me too much, this and this. You
know, so, I'm in favor of leaving it for now and no offense to the Department. Leaving it
and put it in Commercial for now, and then review it in a couple of years and see how
effective it is. If it calls for a separate category then we can discuss it at that point in
time. But, I think, to create another category when we already have ten and I'm already
having a hard time when people ask me what would my property be? I'm doing this
wholly molly, I gotta, you know, well, I mean, I think, it could be here, I think, it could
be there. And they are like well this is what I'm classified as. And I go well you need to
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check with RPT 'cause I'm not sure how to classify your property, yeah. So, I can
support this leaving it in Commercial or moving into Commercial and leaving it for a few
years and with some kind of review. I mean and something mandated so that we know
we have to, not wait till something comes up and then try to correct it. So, I can go with
that recommendation, no offense to the Department, instead of creating a new
classification. Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Ms. Baisa.
COUNCILMEMBER BAlSA: Thank you very much, Chair. And it doesn't pain me at all to
say that I thoroughly agree with my colleague Mr. Victorino. I think that it's very
logical. And, I think, that, you know, we've kicked this around and kicked this around,
and the more we kick it around the more time goes by. And, you know, I agree with what
I heard today that it is very essential, the people that are involved in this. You know, for
us it's something we're dealing with. For them, it's their livelihood and their life and the
planning that they're doing about their future. So, they want to know, you know, what
are you guys going to do? And so, I'd like us to make a decision today at least to get it
out of Committee. And secondly, I agree with Mr. Victorino's idea of a mandatory
review. And, I think, we need to set that whatever it is. And, I think, that we might go
for two years because my experience has been we mandate two years and it may take four
before we actually get there. So, that's where I'm at.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you. Further comments or questions? Ms. Crivello.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Thank you, Chair. You know, I think, the problem if we
have too much tax classification really falls upon the Department. And if they have the
insight or foresight that another classification will not so much make it hard for them
because the homeowner will be assigned that classification as it's recognized. I don't
believe they are a Hotel-Resort. I think that's a standalone by itself. And I don't
understand it to be Commercial, but between now and budget when some sort of
assignment of tax rate is assigned, if we decide to go with the separate.. .their own
classification maybe we can assign some sort of interim. I don't know if the Tax
Department or Finance can agree to that. But that's kind of where I'm coming from.
You know, if it's truly Commercial as defined in our Code then let it be such. If that's
really its definition into what they're doing. But, I agree, they're not hotel and resort.
They don't belong there. But we have until the... if we go along with assigning them
their own classification as recommended by the Finance Department then perhaps we
need to take into consideration some sort of interim tax rate until we determine what
really is the true rate.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you. Mr. Couch.
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COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you, Mr. Chair. And one of the other things that's kind
of interesting about this tax code is that we really don't define what each category is. We
kind of do if they're a condominium, but only if they're a condominium. So, we kind of
default to that. But there's no real definition in 3.48 that I can find that is what is
Commercial versus what is Residential versus any of that. So, that's why that may have
been done on purpose to allow us to put things into pukas, instead of making new
classifications. I don't know. So, that's I just wanted to point that out that we don't
really define it.
CHAIR WHITE: Well is there further questions or comments? Mr. Carroll.
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: Just that I think the Commercial classification is the
appropriate action for today. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: Yeah, the... any other comments before the Chair shares his thoughts? The
Chair's feeling is that this.. .the group that has gone through the process of getting a
permit has been dragged through a process that none of us would like to go through. I
guess, to put it in perspective, it's like if we were having a campaign for two years, I'm
not sure any of us would want to do that, but they've been put through a significantly
challenging process with little certainty. And the Chair's feeling is that we need to
provide the folks that have not only gone through this process but are having to withstand
the challenges presented by the lack of enforcement at this point where we've got many
bad actors out there competing that aren't paying taxes, aren't playing by the rules, and
are therefore impacting those very same people who have gone through a long and, you
know, a long and difficult process. So, it's the Chair's feeling that the Commercial rate is
the.. .to put them in Commercial is the most appropriate at this point in time. And I don't
disagree with Mr. Victorino that it should come back for review, but I would say if we're
going to come back and review one class, we ought to come back and review the whole
bailiwick and see what other adjustments. So, I'm not sure I would want to put a
two-year review specifically on this bill but rather have an understanding that we're
gonna have to come back and take on the task of reviewing 3.48 in a fairly significant
way. I also find, in addition to the process that they've gone through that their concerns
that their businesses are not transferrable, the entitlements are not transferrable like they
are with hotels and with condominiums is compelling. And I, you know, I can't imagine
being in a position where I am building a business that when I decide to retire I can't
transfer it. I can't sell it. I can't, you know, downsize and get into a different kind of
investment without, you know, without some loss. So, that's my feelings. And any other
comments or questions for the Department?
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: Chair, recommendation.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Recommendation.
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CHAIR WHITE: Chair recommends the passage of "A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE TO
CLASSIFY REAL PROPERTY USED"... oh, okay.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Recess.
CHAIR WHITE: We're gonna take a quick recess. . . . (gavel)...

RECESS:
RECONVENE:

9:57 a.m.
10:02 a.m.

CHAIR WHITE: . . . (gavel)... The meeting of the Budget and Finance Committee will
reconvene. And thank you, Staff. I will now read the correct bill title. The Chair's
recommendation is to pass the revised proposed bill entitled "A BILL FOR AN
ORDINANCE AMENDING 3.48.305, MAUI COUNTY CODE, TO CLASSIFY REAL
PROPERTY USED AS SHORT-TERM RENTAL HOMES AS "COMMERCIAL" FOR
TAX VALUATION PURPOSES", on first reading and filing of County Communication
14-197 and allowing for the Staff to make technical nonsubstantive revisions.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: So moved, Mr. Chair.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Second.
CHAIR WHITE: It's been moved by Mr. Victorino, seconded by Mr. Couch. Any further
discussion?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Yes, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: Mr. Couch.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you, Mr. Chair. I just wanted to say thanks to you for
bringing this up. It's been kind of a sticky situation. And I also wanted to thank the folks
that came to testify and also all the folks who did go through the process as you
mentioned. They went through a process as we asked and now they kind of feel like
they're being singled out and punished for doing that. So, I just wanted to say that we
understand what you're going through and we're trying to fix that, and we wanna
encourage those who still haven't gone through the process to go through it. It's gonna
be... if this passes we're gonna be in a position where you're not gonna be taxed out of
your home. Yes, your taxes will raise a little bit, but you're doing an activity that is not
quite just residential. It has just a little bit more so, you know, step up to the plate. These
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other folks did and they're doing what we ask of them and now we're asking the rest of
you to join us. So, thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you. Any other discussion, Members?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Mr. Chair?
CHAIR WHITE: Mr. Victorino.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah, and thank you. And wholeheartedly agree with my
colleague and I'd like to say then I would now hope by this method that our RPT will
start enforcing and making sure that those who haven't complied will start complying.
Again, enforcement is the bottom line in all of this, Mr. Chair. I think, now we've given
a definitive category, you know, now you know where you're gonna be. Now you
understand what it's basically gonna cost. So, there's no excuse and if you're not going
to comply then, I believe, RPT has to get on them. I mean, we're gonna have to start
enforcing it so that those people out there don't feel like they went through the whole
process, like the TVRs, and all the illegal ones around them and they're feeling like
whoa, I go through the process, I make myself legal, and then I get the big shaft, and
that's not fair. That's actually not fair. So, I hoping this will be the first step in many
that we go. And I would like to also say that I would like this reviewed, but I like all of
them reviewed like you said. And I'd like to make an amendment and if somebody don't
want to second, up to them. But in two years minimum we review this whole aspect of
3.04 [sic] we need to. We have not ever taken a look at all the classifications. We do it
budget time. That's not the time, Mr. Chair. It's absolutely not the time. So that's my
amendment that we do within two years the entire three point, all of the rates and all of
the classifications. We do really need to make a special effort in that area.
COUNCILMEMBER BAlSA: Second.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: I second your motion.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Ho, this one came fast.
COUNCILMEMBER BAlSA: Okay, we have a second and third.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay, first, Corp. Counsel, we're amending a Section of 3.48. Is it possible
for us to insert a requirement for a review of all of 3.48 in this bill or should that be a
separate measure?
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MR. UEOKA: Yeah, Chair, that would be a lot, so and especially for the way this bill is entitled,
I would recommend you stick to this section being reviewed in two years or pass a
separate bill asking for the revisit in two years of the entire chapter. Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay, Mr. Chair, if that's the case then I will draft a PAF
to have this reviewed as a separate issue. Not a problem. I think. . .1 just wanted, and I
agreed with you, and we've talked about it many times in this Chamber. The only time
we really get into the discussion is when we have budget and that's not the time to do it.
We should be doing it when we have the time to really review and do the things we think
need done.
CHAIR WHITE: Well...
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Mr. Chair, before anybody withdraws anything or anything -COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah, I going withdraw.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: --the question I have for Corp. Counsel, he's just, Mr. Victorino
is just saying 3.48.305.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Right, the whole.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: That, is that... you're talking.. .which chapter are you talking? I
mean, a chapter is a lot bigger than just that one section I would think.
CHAIR WHITE: Go ahead.
MR. UEOKA: Thank you, Chair. I'm sorry. I understood the question as can we incorporate
into this bill a review of the entire Chapter 3.48. But if the question is specifically just to
review of Section 3.48.305, I don't see a problem with that.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: I think that's what the motion was.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: That's what I meant and I apologize if I confused my
wording. I apologize for that, Mr. Chair and Corporation Counsel. So, that's what I...
CHAIR WHITE: If you could restate your motion.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah, so to review the entire chapter.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: No.
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COUNCILMEMBER BAlSA: No.
CHAIR WHITE: No.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: I'm sorry.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: It's review Section 3.48.305.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Oh, section.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay, Section 3.485 [sic].
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: 305.
CHAIR WHITE: 305.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: 305. Yes. Okay, that.. .sorry for that misunderstanding.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay, so, to.. .let the Chair restate the motion -COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay. Sorry about that.
CHAIR WHITE:
--so that we all understand.
Subsection 3.48.305 within two years.

The motion is to review Section,

UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: Okay, great.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Thank you, Mr. Chair. That is my motion.
CHAIR WHITE: So, the motion was made by Mr. Victorino, seconded by Ms. Crivello. Any
further discussion, Members? Ms. Baisa.
COUNCILMEMBER BAlSA: Yeah, I wanna say that I understood what Mr. Victorino was
trying to move and what Ms. Crivello seconded to be, you know, a review of this
particular matter we're discussing today. However, I do want to say that I am very much
in support of what Mr. Victorino's talking about. I've been talking about it since I got
here and since I am one foot out the door, I hope that we will get to it before I leave.
Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Just a quick recess. . . . (gavel)...
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RECESS:
RECONVENE:

10:09 a.m.
10:12 a.m.

CHAIR WHITE: . . . (gavel)... This meeting of the Budget and Finance Committee will come
back to order. Members, we're gonna work on Mr. Victorino's amendment and make
sure we're putting it in the right form and the right place so we don't mess up this bill.
So we're gonna take our morning recess and we'll.. .please come back at 10:30. Okay,
recess. . . .(gavel)...
RECESS:
RECONVENE:

10:12a.m.
10:32 a.m.

CHAIR WHITE: . . . (gavel). .. Meeting of the Budget and Finance Committee will come back
to order. And, Members, before we proceed, the Chair would just like to clarify that the
comments made with respect to RPT or RPA doing the enforcement are actually.. .the
enforcement is the responsibility of the Planning Department and the Zoning
Administration. So, didn't want poor, the poor RPA guys to feel like they've gotta go out
and start enforcing.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Mr. Chair, my apologizes to them. And I will get on, then
we need to get on the Planning, and, that's fine, you know. But enforcement still is real
pivotal in this whole equation. So, I apologize to RPT. Mr. Teruya, if you don't forgive
me I understand.
CHAIR WHITE: And we do have an amendment, so, Mr. Victorino.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: First of all I'd like to withdraw my original amendment.
CHAIR WHITE: And the seconder will withdraw the second?
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Yes.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Thank you. Now I...
CHAIR WHITE: Please proceed.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: All right now I'll make the correct motion. I move to
amend the proposed bill by adding a new Subsection D to Section 3.48.305, Maui County
Code, to read as follows: The Council shall review this section by December 31st, 2015.
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CHAIR WHITE: Okay, any second?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: I second the motion.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Second.
CHAIR WHITE: Oh. I'm sorry. Wait.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Ms. Crivello seconded it.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: I did, yeah.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Second.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay, thank you. It's been moved by Mr. Victorino, seconded by
Ms. Crivello, to amend the bill as stated.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay.
CHAIR WHITE: Further discussion? Mr. Couch.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: If there, if I could ask for a friendly amendment he only put in
one year and two months.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Well, my intent, Mr. Chair, is to really force the issue and
do something, okay. We make two years, we make three years and again, like
Mr. Teruya had stated how many times nothing seems to get done. And for some us, like
Ms. Baisa and I, and maybe a few others, I don't know, you know, we'd like to see
something done before we walk out of these changes -COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: --if we're lucky.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: If we're fortunate, you know, to be successful next week.
Who knows? But, more importantly, I think, it's time to quit, you know, discussing it
and let's do something about it. And, of course, discussion is part of it, but I really
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believe that's why I wanted the one year and two months so that we have kind of a
definitive timeframe to work on it.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay, no problem with that.
CHAIR WHITE: Well, as Chair of Budget and Finance, I will, I'd be more than happy to have a
special group put together to take a look at this. My recollection is that we've had
taskforces in the past that have reviewed it, brought their recommendations to Council,
and Council has simply walked away from them. As you all know, whenever we discuss
tax issues, they're the most touchy, touchy issues we deal with. So, if we're going to
have a significant and broad review of this section, I would encourage you all to bring the
best part of your backbone that you can bring because it's gonna be a real tough slog to
go through it.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Mr. Chair?
CHAIR WHITE: Ms. Baisa.
COUNCILMEMBER BAlSA: Oh, commenting along that line. I remember when I first came
to the Council, my first couple days here, and I was assigned to the Planning Committee,
and met with my staff to plan my first Planning meeting. And, of course, green as could
be I asked the staff how we decide what to put on the agenda? And they said well here's
a list. Here's a master agenda you pick something. And so, it was a long list. It must
have been 30 some items, and I said well what is the worst thing in here? What is the
hardest thing in here? And they said bed and breakfast, vacation rentals. And I said,
okay, let's do that and they almost all collapsed because they thought oh my God, really
doesn't know what's she's doing. But you know what two years later we did pass an
ordinance. So, I think, that if we sit down with the will and we sit here and do whatever
we have to do we can do it. It's just the will to do it.
CHAIR WHITE: Yeah. Okay, any further discussion? On again, we're on the amendment.
Any further discussion?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: No.
CHAIR WHITE: Seeing none, all those in favor, please signify by saying "aye".
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR WHITE: Those opposed. say 'no". Measure passes with seven ayes and two excused.
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VOTE:

AYES:

Chair White, and Councilmembers Baisa,
Carroll, Cochran, Couch, Crivello, and
Victorino.

NOES:

None.

ABSTAIN:

None.

ABSENT:

None.

EXC.:

Vice-Chair Hokama, and Guzman.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION: APPROVE

CHAIR WHITE: We're back to the main motion. Any further discussion on the main motion?
Seeing none, all those in favor, please signify by saying "aye".
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR WHITE: Those opposed, say "no". Measure passes, seven ayes, and two excused, zero
noes.

VOTE:

AYES:

Chair White, and
Carroll, Cochran,
Victorino.

NOES:

None.

ABSTAIN:

None.

ABSENT:

None.

EXC.:

Vice-Chair
Guzman.

MOTION CARRIED.
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ACTION: FIRST READING of revised bill and FILING of
communication by C.R.
CHAIR WHITE: And zero noes on the amendment as well. I'm sorry I forgot to mention the
zero noes. And that brings us to the end of our agenda. Thank you all very much and
have a wonderful day. Aloha.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: . . . (gavel)...
ADJOURN: 10:37 a.m.
APPROVED:

MIKE WHITE, Chair
Budget and Finance Committee
bf:min: 141028:df

Transcribed by: Delfey Fernandez
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